Eriophyid Mites


Have you ever wondered what those gaily colored bumps and bulges are that you see on the leaves of maple and many other plants?  This phenomenon, seen at Skagit Valley College, makes beautiful maple trees look like they are doomed and that the problem will likely spread like wildfire.


This is not the case.  These symptoms were not caused by a disease, but by a strange group of mites called eriophyid mites.  These are nothing like your standard spider mite.  They are tiny and difficult to see, even with a microscope.  Depending on the type of damage they inflict, this group includes blister mites, gall mites, bud mites and rust mites.


The maples at Skagit Valley College were afflicted with gall mites.  As these mites feed, a substance in their saliva causes the leaf surface to swell and distort, forming a pocket or pouch in which the mite continues to feed and reproduce.  In addition to the maple bladder gall mite, we also see the Linden gall mite and the bitter cherry gall mite commonly here in the Northwest.


Bud mites can partially or completely stop bud development or cause abnormal increase in bud size.  The filbert bud mite and the redberry mite are two examples of this type of mite.  We have not seen too much of this type at the WSU Master Gardener clinic.


One that is quite common, in addition to the gall mite, is the blister mite.  Instead of forming a pocket, these mites cause the leaf tissue to form a discolored blister.  The pear leaf blister mite is the one usually seen.  A similar one occurs on apples.  Deformation and russeting of fruit are also attributed to this species.


The apple rust mite, the peach silver mite and the pear mite are types of rust mites found in the Northwest.  Bronzing, silvering or browning of affected leaf surface is the result of their feeding.  Leaf edges may also be folded or rolled.


As you can see, eriophyid mites can inhabit a wide variety of host plants, but are usually host specific, meaning they seek out and inhabit a specific plant.  In most instances, the home gardener will see only cosmetic damage and not a plant-threatening condition.  Chemical control is not recommended for these minor pests in the home garden, but they can pose a threat to commercial orchards.

